
 

 

 
 
 

 
           
                  10 November 2020 
 

CHANGES TO DISCLOSURE 
 
From Monday 16 November 2020, the Crown Court Digital Case System (DCS) will 
introduce new functionality that permits the Crown Prosecution Service, and in the future 
other prosecutors, to upload Unused Disclosed Material to two new sections within DCS.  
 
The two new sections will be located between section J (Exhibits) and K (Transcripts) and 
are as follows: 
 

• Unused Material – Disclosed - Notices and Schedules – this will contain the 
Disclosure Notice, Unused Material Disclosure schedule and Disclosure 
Management documents. The documents in this section will be visible to all users 
within the roles allowed on the sections, so will be visible to judges. 
 

• Unused Material – Disclosed – this will contain the Unused Material Disclosure 
schedule and any material being disclosed. The documents in this section will not be 
visible to judges but will be visible to the prosecution and defence.  In multi-defendant 
cases the section will be partitioned like other sections and defence access will be 
granted by the uploading party (which in this section will exclusively be the 
prosecution). 

 
Only the prosecutor will be able to upload material to these sections and an email notification 
will be sent informing the parties what material has been uploaded. 
 
Please note that judges will not have access to the section containing the disclosed material.  
This is necessary for data protection reasons, and because, under the Criminal Procedure 
and Investigations Act, it is not the job of the judge to review that material. If you wish to 
show an item to a judge that requires access to material contained within the restricted 
section, you can download the document from the disclosure section and upload it to the 
‘Trial Documents’ section.  
 
The Standard File Structure will be amended to reflect the Unused Disclosed Material 
sections on DCS. Both internal and external guidance pages will also be updated with the 
new version. 
 
Where information to be disclosed is highly sensitive the prosecutor may choose to make the 
disclosure in another way. 
 
For further information about these changes, or if you have a specific question or wish to 
report an issue with a particular case, please contact Ian Moore at ian.moore@CPS.gov.uk.
    
 
 

mailto:ian.moore@CPS.gov.uk
mailto:ian.moore@CPS.gov.uk

